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Please ask for: Laura Hazelton
Telephone: 020 7974 1017

21 January 2020

Dear Sir/Madam

TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990
NOTIFICATION OF AN APPEAL

Site Address: 135-149 Shaftesbury Avenue, WC2H 8AH
Description of development: The comprehensive refurbishment of the
existing Grade |l listed building and the
provision of a new two storey roof extension
and new basement level, providing a new
four-screen cinema (Class D2) and spa (sui
generis) at basement levels, a restaurant/bar
(Class A3/A4) at ground floor level, a 94-bed
hotel (Class C1) at part ground and first to
sixth floors and associated terrace and bar
(Class A4) at roof level, together with
associated public realm and highways

. improvements

Application reference: 2018/0037/L

Appellant's name: Capitalstart Limited

Planning Inspectorate reference: | APP/X5210/Y/19/3243782

Appeal start date: 14/01/2020

| refer to the above details. An appeal has been made to the Secretary of State
against the London Borough of Camden: in its decision to refuse permission.

'Thé appeal will be determined on the basis of an inquiry. The procedure to be
followed is set out in the Town and Country Planning Appeals (Determination by
Inspectors) (Inquiry Procedure) (England) Rules 2000, as amended.
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For anyone who wishes to appear at the inquiry on a formal basis, the opportunity is
available to apply for Rule 6(6) status. You can find guidance on this at the following
link:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/apply-for-rule-6-status-on-a-planning-
appeal-or-called-in-application

If, having read the above guidance, you wish to apply for Rule 6(6) status it is essential
that you contact the Planning Inspectorate immediately.

We have forwarded all the representations made to us on the application to the
Planning Inspectorate and the appellant. These will be considered by the Inspector
when determining the appeal.

If you wish to make comments, or modify/withdraw your previous representation, you
can do so online at https://acp.planninginspectorate.gov.uk. If you do not have access
to the internet, you can send your comments to:

The Planning Inspectorate
Temple Quay House

2 The Square

Bristol

BS1 6PN

All representations must be received by 18 February 2020. Any representations

submitted after the deadline will not usually be considered and will be returned. The
Planning Inspectorate does not acknowledge representations. All representations
must quote the appeal reference.

Please note that any representations you submit to the Planning Inspectorate will be
copied to-the appeltant-and-this-local-ptanning-authority-and-will-be-considered-by-the
Inspector when determining the appeal.

The appeals documents are available on our website at: www.camden.gov.uk/planning

You can get a copy of one of the Planning Inspectorate’s “Guide to taking part in
planning appeals” booklets free of charge from GOV.UK at
https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/taking-part-in-a-planning-listed-building-or-
enforcement-appeal or from ringing the Planning Technician on 020 7974 2047.

When the decision is made, it will be published online at
https://acp.planninginspectorate.gov.uk
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